"t TETRATECH

August 20, 2019

Mr. Roger Hughes, P.E.

Engineering Division Manager

Broken Arrow Engineering and Construction
485 North Poplar Ave.

Broken Arrow, OK 74012

RE: PROJECT NO. 165422
LYNN LANE WWTP SECONDARY CLARIFIER REHABILIATION
RECOMMENDATION OF AWARD

Dear Mr. Hughes:

Submitted for your information and review is the Bid Tabulation for the above-referenced
project. There were six bidders with bids ranging from $3,305,515.00 to $4,243,930.00
for the total base bid and alternate bid items (additive).

Crossland Heavy Contractors, Inc., submitted the lowest bid, which after discussion with
the City has been deemed regular in every respect. The total of all Base Bid Items is
$2,100,840.00 and the total of all Alternate Bid Items (Additive) is $1,204,675.00 for a
total of $3,305,515.00. The low bid is below the Engineer’s Estimate of $3,995,543.53.

Tetra Tech recommends the contract be awarded to Crossland Heavy Contractors, Inc.,
for $3,215,515.00. This is the total of the bid prices for all Base Bid Items, which is
$2,100,840.00, plus the amount bid for Alternate Bid Items #2 thru Alternate Bid Item
#16, which is $1,114,675.00.

After discussing the bid results with the City, Tetra Tech recommends against awarding
Alternate Bid Items #1 — New 4" NPW Pump — VFD and Electrical/Controls. Based on
the estimated NPW water demand at the plant, Tetra Tech does not foresee a need for the
4™ NPW Pump at this time. The current design allows for the space to add a 4™ NPW
pump in the future should it be needed.

Sincerely,
Tetra Tech, Inc.

Sl

Joshua Paz, P.E., Project Manager
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